Pastoral Council Minutes

02-06-2013

 

Members present:

Fr. John,  Allan Horney,  John Schmitz, Lynette Drake, Lexe Volk, Jim Rupp, Charmaine Owens, Karen Littleford and Ralph McCausland.

Unable to attend: Eva Higgins, Sean Hussey, Madi Fisher

 

Opening faith reflection by Charmaine titled the Fat Tuesday Prayer.  Charmaine provided a Kings Cake.

 

Fr. John report:

-Hedwig House happenings and that there are times available for anyone wishing to assist there.

-Pastoral Council will assist with the Stations of the Cross on 3-15-13 at 6:45.

-During Lent, Tuesday Mass at Newman will be at 6:30 AM.  It will be followed by lite snacks and discussion on The Lord’s Prayer.

-Reconciliation Service will be 3-17-13 at 6:00 PM at St. Charles.

-The Living Rosary is on March 24.

-3-19-13, Tuesday is the Feast of St. Joseph. After the 5pm Mass,  ‘St. Josephs Table’ will have a free will offering meal. There will be baked goods to bid on or purchase.

-Finance Council have 3 major projects outlined,  carpeting, landscaping and roof repairs.

 

Charmaine’s report:

-2-17-13 Meeting on Confirmation, there are changes being implemented this year.

-Protecting God’s children extension. Sessions will be offered in Feb, March, April and when needed.

-2-17-13, Rite of Election at cathedral.  2 catechumens and 2 candidates from St. Charles will be present. 

-Responses from the Ministry Weekend are being compiled.

-Women’s retreat was a success. 54 people registered with 51 participating.

-Rural King receipts for purchase between 2-10-13 – 2-16-13 need to be turned in.

 

Deacon Rupp’s report:

-Continues to distribute his monthly newsletter to about 70 people that have requested it.

-Plans to give the Homily every 4-8 weeks.

-Visit’s the elderly of our parish.

 

Youth report:

By Lynette Drake

-The youth had a Laser tag outing.

-They have sorted clothing at Catholic Charities

-They have a bumper ice boat trip planned.

  

Old Business-Lynette:

-Feast Day report-It was well attended again this year.  Photos were shared.

-Parish Mission- Everyone felt it went well and that there was a good turnout.  Advent seems to be a good time to schedule this event.  It was discussed that we may look at a different format for this year.

  

New Business:

-There will be coffee and donuts after 8:30 Mass on 3-3-13.

-The Council reviewed the membership and terms.  John Schmitz and Lexe Volk agreed to accept another term.  Lynette Drake will go off the board after 2 successful terms.  Mary White and Cay Kolling expressed interest and will both be contacted.

-The chair position is now vacant and it was suggested that Kay Endsley may take the position.

  

Upcoming Events:

-US Cellular Field outing will be 7-25-13.

-Allan Horney mentioned an upcoming Cantor training in early April.

-Lynette will have Summer Start up meetings beginning soon.  Anyone involved will have to attend Protecting God’s Children.  There may be a special session scheduled for this group if necessary.

  

Lynette Drake expressed her gratitude to everyone that has supported her and her family throughout the last few years.

  

The next meeting is 3-6-13 with Lexe Volk having the opening faith reflection.

Fr. John gave the closing prayer
